March 26, 2009

Guilford Association Board Meeting

Quorum present:

Opening Remarks by Lynda Riley.

Motion Passed: to approve minutes of Janary 23, 2008.

Motion Passed:  to convene a meeting to discuss use of Guilford houses not in accordance with the Deed and Agreement.  Legal counsel is requested to be at the meeting.  Lynda will contact Tim Chriss to set up the meeting.

Legislation for Live entertainment by Catalina Rodriguez

Ms. Rodriguez who works for Stephanie Rawlings-Blake came to the meeting to explain upcoming legislation to allow live entertainment (music, poetry readings, magic acts, performance art, comedy) in B-1 and B-2 zones.  (It is currently allowed in B-3, B-4, B-5 zones.)  The City Council wants to encourage arts in Baltimore.
Architecture by Tom Hobbs.

The Architectural Committee has only received 10 applications this year which is fewer than typical, but not unexpected due to the economy.
The long vacant house at 17 West Cold Spring has been purchased and the new owners are doing work to improve it.

Dr. and Mrs. Jay Gopal have purchased one of the Twinning lots and plan to build a house on St. Paul Street.  Tom has met with them and has given them a list of architects they may consider.

Three properties in York Courts are being litigated due to the removal of slate roofs with the replacement of asphalt shingles.  Mr and Mrs. Jones (24 York Court) have accepted a settlement by which they agree to restore the roof with slate or imitation slate in ten years, when they sell the house or when the roof needs repairs.  Ms. Morant (22 York Ct.) received notice of the lawsuit and ignored it.  Ms. Goldman (15 York Ct.) has avoided being served.

The four iron arches are being constructed and will be installed at Bretton Place this summer.  

Treasurer’s Report by Cathy Boyne:

We have collected $107,000 in dues so far.  One batch of lien letters has gone out.  All who are overdue more than $400 will receive a letter of intention to file lien by next week.

Deed and Agreement Renewal by Elke Franke
We have collected 57% of owners’ signatures and need 67% to extend the covenants. To protect us against any errors, our goal is 75%.  We have until Dec 31, 2009, although we would like to be finished by June 1 before people scatter for vacations.  Board members are urged to contact everyone on their list by May 1 to get their signature.

Safety by Lynda Riley 

As of March 1 ___ houses have paid GSP.  Not all houses have paid maintenance charges, therefore we expect more people to pay.  Last year 457 houses paid the $300 fee.  We need 424 houses paying $300 to cover 128 hours in a 168 hour week (76%).  (Occasionally, we have double patrols such as on Halloween and on the night of the wine tasting.)   In order to have coverage 24/7 we would need to have 570 houses pay $300.  Most of the break-ins occur during the day.  Generally, if people have their alarms on the intruder quickly leaves without stealing anything when the alarm goes off.
The next Security report will be sent in mid April.

Sherwood Gardens by Bruce Barnett
The board watched a PBS show that featured Sherwood Gardens and included interviews with Bruce and Elke. Squirrels continue to be a problem this winter. However, tulip bulbs are coming up and looking good including in the beds where none had grown three years ago.
Bruce needs more volunteers for Adopt a Plot.  Lynda requested names of the volunteers from last year to be published in the upcoming newsletter.

Barbara is getting ready to send letters to businesses requesting sponsorship of a bed of tulips.  The board voted to keep the amounts the same, $250, $500 and $1,000.  Loyola College will be given a sign for donation in kind since they provide the equipment free of charge for the summer movies in the park.
Parks Committee by Tom Hobbs

Bedford Square restoration has been a prolonged issue since the City’s contractor used it without permission as the staging area for the Bedford Place storm sewer work. The grass and planting in the square was virtually destroyed and Margaret has been attempting for months to have the City force the contractor to restore it. They have planted a new tree and spread seed but there is so much gravel cover on the surface that the turf isn’t likely to do well.

Someone stole a crepe myrtle from the median strip.  It will be replaced this spring.  
Events by Joan Royals

Sunday, April 5 from 2 – 4 PM Spring Egg  Hunt

Saturday, April 25 at 7 PM is the next supper club at the home of Paul and Sharon Smith

Sunday May 31 from 5 to 8 PM Dinner at Dusk

Thursday, June 11 Movie in the park  We will invite Homeland and Roland Park

Thursday, August 20 Movie in the park

Newsletter by Lynda Riley

Lynda will work with Rudy when he returns from vacation this weekend to get the newsletter out ASAP.. 

York Courts by Peter Smith   
Peter presented issues and possible solutions to ongoing issue regarding dues for York Court owners. Peter is working with Howard and Tim to create a document for each court that will need to be signed by at least eight of the twelve homeowners to provide for appropriate billing to cover the costs of maintaining each court.
NBNC by Mark Chartrand
The Loyola Palooza will be on Sunday, April 26.  There will be loud music.

At the last meeting the proposed single stream trash and recycling plan was discussed.  All homeowners will have one day a week trash and recycling pick up.  City law needs to be changed to reduce trash pickup to one day a week.

New Business by Lynda Riley

Gail Spahn and Mimi Horensky are chairing a new neighbors committee.  They will visit new neighbors individually and tell them about Guilford and answer any questions they may have.

The Guilford Reservoir is going to be greatly changed due to laws regarding clean water and the state of the earthen dam that is holding back the water.  A meeting is being held on Wednesday, April 22 at Loyola College for all neighbors to learn what the plans are, to voice their concerns and to ask questions.
Next meeting June 4, 2009 

Meeting adjourned at 9:20pm
 Respectfully submitted,

Bryan H. Potts, Secretary
